

机密★启用前(全国卷)

华大新高考联盟 2022 届高三 4 月教学质量测评

英语

命题:华中师范大学考试研究院

本试卷共四部分,共 12 页。满分 150 分。考试时间 120 分钟。 ★ 祝考试顺利 ★

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡和试卷指定位置上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将答题卡上交。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题 卡上。

第一节 (共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19, 15.

B. £9, 18,

C. £9, 15,

答案是C。

- 1. What will the man do this afternoon?
 - A. Buy a gift.
 - B. Attend a party.
 - C. Apologize to Jessica.
- 2. Which flavor does the woman like?

A. Chocolate.

B. Strawberry.

C. Chestnut.

- 3. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Customer and repairman.
 - B. Policeman and driver.
 - C. Teacher and student.

英语试题(全国卷) 第 1 页(共 12 页)

版权声明:本试题卷为华中师范大学出版社正式出版物,版权所有,盗版公完。

1 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



4. What will the weather be	like tomorrow?	
A. Sunny.	B. Windy.	C. Snowy.
5. What is the woman's wish	1','	
A. To go on a diet,		
B. To do exercises.		
C. To enrich experience.		
第三节 (共45 小题:每小题	1.5分,满分22.5分)	
听下面 5 段对话或独自。	每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题。	中所给的 A、B、C 巨个选项中选出最佳
选项。听每段对话或独臼前,	你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒	少钟: 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作
答时间。每段对话或独自读两	万遍	
听第 6 段材料,回答第 6、7 题	[.	
6. What does the man usuall	y do for the children?	
A. Perform checks.		
B. Sing songs,		
C. Do magic tricks,		
7. Where will the speakers g	to this Saturday?	
A. A restaurant.	B. A cinema.	C. A hospital.
听第7段材料,回答第8至1	0.题。	
8. How does the man like th	e film?	
A. Boring.	B. Scaring.	C. Attractive.
9. What did the Europeans f	ind useful?	
A. Snake skin.	B. Snake cream.	C. Snake poison.
10. What are the speakers m	ainly talking about?	
A. A film.		
B. A book.		
C. An animal research.		
听第8段材料,回答第11至	14.题。	
11. What is probably Jennife	er's nationality?	
A. Chinese.	B. American,	C. British.
	英语试题(全国卷) 第 2 页(共1	2 页)
版权声明:本:	式题卷为华中师范大学出版社正式出版	物,版权所有,盗版必究。

2 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



12.	What do the American students spen	d most time on?		
	A. Speaking.	B. Reading.	C.	Grammar learning.
13.	How is learning Chinese for America	n students?		
	A. Necessary.	B. Wonderful.	C.	Difficult.
14.	What is the best way to learn Chines	e for Jennifer?		
	A. Loving Chinese language.			
	B. Recognizing Chinese characters.			
	C. Making Chinese friends.			
听领	第 9 段材料·回答第 15 至 17 题。			
15.	Which word can best describe Paul?			
	A. Sociable.	B. Enterprising.	C.	Interesting.
16.	What is Jason now?			
	A. A pilot.	B. A steward.	C.	A gardener.
17.	Where will Jason's wife stay after he	r retirement?		
	A. In Beijing.	B. In Shanghai,	C.	In New York.
听	第10段材料,回答第18至20题。			
18.	Why is it suggested not to buy from	wholesalers?		
	A. They only sell seeds.			
	B. They don't have good soil.			
	C. They don't take good care of plan	its.		
19.	What is good soil?			
	A. Wet soil.	B. Hard soil.	C.	Smelly soil.
20.	How many suggestions are given?			
	A. 2.	B. 3.	C.	4.
第二	二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分 40 分)			
第-				
	阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C			
		A		

英语试题(全国卷) 第 3 页(共 12 页)

(瑜伽) mat — letting you work out anywhere. Here are four small but powerful strength-training kits.

New strength-training dévices fit a weight room's worth of equipment into an area smaller than a yoga

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



FOR THE PEOPLE LOVING BEAUTY

S2.999

NordicTrack's bending surface looks like an ordinary wall mirror. But the smooth reflective casing hides training devices like an exercise carpet, yoga blocks and kettlebells. The glass itself is a futuristic touch screen that offers a library of live and on demand classes and customized training programs. Its surface also lets you observe a trainer's proper form and model it as you move.

www. nordictrack, com

FOR SMALL-SPACE DWELLERS

\$ 979

MAXPRO. as a backpack-size device. is a condensed (紧缩的) version of the heavy gym machines that use weight plates attached to a cable. Switch between 50 resistance settings (from 5 to 300 pounds) with the turn of a dial. To use it, just stand or lie on the base. Grab the long bar, handles, ankle or wrist ropes to perform over 150 exercises on your own.

www. maxprofitness, com

FOR THE SMART-HOME LOVERS

\$2,500

More space-efficient than a yoga mat. **The Arena** gym's high tech pulley (清轮) system can generate 200 pounds of resistance. And an internal computer tracks the amount of weight, number of repetitions and speed at which you lift to adjust to your fitness goals.

www. goarena. com

FOR CHANGE-IT-UP LIFTERS

\$2.895

The Fitbench can turn any space into a weight room. With 11 fixing points for resistance bands and a hole for a weighted rope, the four-foot-wide bench maxes out its space. Hiding below the adjustable top are six sets of dumbbells, kettlebells, a weighted ball and resistance bands.

www. fitbench. com

21. Which of the following offers various training classes?

A. NordicTrack.

B. MAXPRO.

C. The Arena.

D. The Fitbench.

- 22. What do the four devices have in common?
 - A. They are all high-tech with touch screen.
 - B. They are all good for gym and yoga exercises.
 - C. They are all small but effective for strength training.
 - D. They are all available for on-demand workouts display.
- 23. Which section does the text probably appear in a newspaper?

A. Health.

B. Advertisement.

微信客服:zizzs2018

C. Entertainment.

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

D. Science.

英语试题(全国卷) 第 4 页(共 12 页)

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

B

Rachael Blackmore walked along the track the evening before the Grand National. The jockey (赛马騎師) was determined, and she would fight to the last bit of her strength to win.

But the way for her to be a jockey was not easy. She grew up a farmer's daughter, "Being a professional jockey was something I had never thought of," she said. She studied science at university. But through all that time she was riding because "I just love riding. And I love winning too," When finishing college at 25, she assumed her riding days were over because "I had to get a real job,"

However, fortune smiled on her because she was filled with talent and banging on the door. Her coach said he would turn her professional. It was harder for female to get rides and open doors, yet she did not tell her story as a victory over hardship. "Once you break down that initial barrier, then you are fine," she said.

On the day of the Grand National, she thought her horse, Minella, would take well to the fences. But the race was dominated by Jett at first. Rachael did not give up. It was with the last two fences to jump when Jett was fading, "I was beside him and Minella seemed to grab the opportunity,"

They jumped the last with a lead, "I couldn't hear or feel another horse behind me and Minella was still going forward for me. I tried to keep balance and we hit the line," she said, "I definitely started crying,"

She became a history maker but she was not proud at all. "I am looking forward to next year, looking at my upcoming races. I know, my best race is certainly the next one!" she said.

- 24. What does "that initial barrier" in paragraph 3 refer to?
 - A. The financial hardship.
 - B. The improper education background.
 - C. The lack of an excellent and qualified jockey coach.
 - D. The prejudice against being a professional woman jockey.
- 25. What's the main idea of the second and third paragraphs?
 - A. Rachael's difficult process of being a real jockey.
 - B. The fortunes Rachael had when growing up.
 - C. The friendship between Rachael and her coach.
 - D. The good personalities helping Rachael succeed.
- 26. Why did Rachael cry at the end of the race?
 - A. She lost her chance,

B. She fell off Minella,

C. She was stopped by a line.

D. She won the Grand National.

27. Which word best describes Rachael according to the last paragraph?

A. Reflective.

B. Carefree.

C. Ambitious.

D. Practical.

英语试题(全国卷) 第 5 页(共 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

C

The great Swiss psychologist Jean used to lecture around the world, explaining how children's minds develop as they get older. Once an American asked, "But Prof. Jean, how can we get them to do faster?" Today it's no longer just impatient Americans who assume that faster brain and cognitive (认知的) development is better. Across the globe, both parents and policy makers eagerly push preschools to be more like schools.

A wave of new research shows, however, that this picture is far too simple. In 1998 a landmark series of studies looked at the long-term effect of Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) on children's growing up. ACEs include physical or emotional overlook or abuse, being poor, losing parent, violence or mental (精神的) illness in the home. Since the original studies, there have been hundreds of similar ones done across the world. It turns out that ACEs are disastrously common.

A new paper by Dr. Mackey, published in *Nature Neuroscience Reviews*, also concludes that ACEs seem to make children's brains grow up too quickly. Dr. Mackey suggests that frequently repeated bad experiences may have the worst speeding up effect, while more varied and unusual good experiences may be particularly likely to keep the brain open to learning.

Why would stress and disasters make us grow up faster and a rich, varied, nursing environment make us grow up more slowly? One influential recent idea takes off from the biological concept of "life history". An animal's life history includes how long it lives, how much it invests in its young and how long it takes those young to mature. Λ "live fast, die young" life history makes more developmental sense when resources are few and life is predictably hard.

In brief, a long, slow life history goes with a big, smart brain. All of this should be able to relieve the parents' worries about "the American question". Loving your children and giving them space to learn and explore is more important than designing a particular curriculum (课程),

28. What can we infer from paragraph 1?

- A. Americans are usually smarter than others,
- B. American brain science is better developed.
- C. Most people believed children should skip preschools,
- D. Most people wish to develop their children's brains faster.
- 29. What is Dr. Mackey's opinion about speeding up children's brain?
 - It leads to an early death.

6

- B. It may cause painful problems.
- C. It is beneficial to academic learning.
- D. It originates from unpleasant environment.

英语试题(全国卷) 第 6 页(共 12 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 30. What does the author finally advise parents to do?
 - A. Push preschools to be more like schools.
 - B. Put middle high pressure on their children.
 - C. Give children care and freedom to learn and explore.
 - D. Ask teachers to design abundant curricula for children.
- 31. What may be the best title for the text?
 - A. Live Fast. Die Young
 - B. Faster Development. Better Future
 - C. An American Question, the World's Problem
 - D. ACEs. Key to Children's Brains' Development

D

A measure in the House's \$2 trillion economic bill would require states to cut greenhouse gas emissions (排放), promising rewards for transportation departments that post reductions and "consequences" for those that don't.

Peter A. DeFazio, chairman of the Transportation Committee, said the proposal is designed to push states to act. "We're going to give them very large motivation to actually make those meaningful targets and deliver on those targets," he said. According to the proposal, states that cut emissions could get a \$1 billion pot of money and potentially receive other bonus funding from the federal government. The bill doesn't spell out potential consequences for not reducing emissions, leaving the decision to national transportation officials. Experts say they could include barriers to accessing highly prized grant funds (拨款).

Much of the attention on cutting emissions from the transport industry—the nation's largest emitter of greenhouse gases—has focused on the adoption of electric vehicles by putting money in charging factories and supporting battery powered cars. The new measure sides with environmental advocates who argue the nation can't battle a changing climate without changing how Americans move around, Environmentalists say the nation's changing to electric vehicles probably won't happen quickly enough to limit temperature rises unless Americans can be convinced to drive less, and that would mean building new networks focused on walking, cycling and transit (运输).

Opposition to the emission measure is deep-seated. The heads of five western state transportation departments wrote a letter to Capitol's committee last month saying the proposal would harm rural areas because options such as heavy-traffic pricing are not well-suited to places which are populated in few

英语试题(全国卷) 第7页(共12页)

版权声明:本试题卷为华中师范大学出版社正式出版物,版权所有,盗版必究

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



people, and it doesn't make sense to target those state agencies when there are multiple reasons that influence emissions, including fuel economy standards for cars and local decisions about where to build stores and homes.

Kevin DeGood, a transportation researcher, said basic construction shape how people can get around, "It is funny that the state transportation departments suggest in the letter that they do not deeply influence greenhouse gas emissions from the transportation industry," he said,

- 32. How does the government provide motivation?
 - A. By praising.

B. By punishing.

C. By financing.

D. By restricting.

- 33. What is an intended result of the bill?
 - A. Greatly changed climate.
 - B. More convenient stores.
 - C. Stable fuel economy standards.
 - D. Eco friendly transport system.
- 34. Why did some states mention heavy-traffic pricing?
 - A. To oppose the emission measure.
 - B. To introduce solutions to emission.
 - C. To call for attention to rural areas.
 - D. To list several reasons for emission.
- 35. What's Kevin's attitude towards the letter in paragraph 4?
 - A. Supportive.

B. Disapproving.

C. Shocked,

D. Confident,

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Finding the perfect apartment or house to rent requires a lot of time and research, so we're here to help make the process a little easier for you!

36

It's understandable to want as many conveniences as possible, but it's important to recognize which ones are essential. If you can give in on some conveniences, such as an outside pool or water view, you may be able to find a home in a better location, or closer to your favorite activities. 37, and forget about all the other unimportant factors.

英语试题(全国卷) 第8页(共12页)

版权声明:本试题卷为华中师范大学出版社正式出版物,版权所有,盗版必究。

8 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Get to know the neighborhoods

If you're familiar with the city where you're looking, you may already have a good sense of its neighborhoods. If not, it makes sense to get familiar with areas by ways. Look at crime maps. __38__. Seek out information in forums (论坛), and if you have anyone in your network that might be able to give you the local's perspective on a particular neighborhood, ask them for input,

Decide what location is ideal

39 ? Do you prefer the active life in the city? Use the search feature on Homes, com to easily search rentals by post code, and to find listings in nearby locations to ensure you don't miss your dream home in the locations that best fit your personality.

Know the local routines

For many families, renting a home is to provide their children with stability. In such cases, landlords might offer a 12-month lease (相對) upfront with the potential for a multi-year lease upon renewal.

- A. Decide which is important
- B. Read reviews on the local schools
- C. No one wants to live without peace
- D. Is the school district the top concern
- E. What is important to you and your family
- F. Don't get caught up in all the bells and whistles
- G. This gives them a year to learn more about their renters

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

One day six months ago I found a tumour (肿块) under my left arm, but I thought it was harmless. Soon a second __41__ on the left side of my chest, so I __42__ to see my doctor. When the doctor __43_ studied the X-rays, I asked if he thought it was (a) __44__. He nodded.

Arriving home, I told my wife and son as <u>45</u> as I could what my health condition was. We had a quiet dinner, silently 46 that we would do everything 47 to beat it as a family.

Two days later, the surgeon 48 it was cancer. He admitted to being 49 because there were tumours all around my chest, stomach and legs. I 50 the following Sunday, wrote a couple of stories, then told my editor about my 51. I was grateful when he said he would offer whatever support I needed to 52

英语试题(全国卷) 第9页(共12页)

微信客服:zizzs2018



it.

I had no idea when or where the <u>53</u> started. Two powerful drugs would aim to activate my own immune (免疫的) system to <u>54</u> the cancer cells. I'd worked out my own <u>55</u> to getting well; enjoy every day, enjoy time with family and friends, stay <u>56</u> with the world. Swimming was helping, too, One morning I <u>57</u> four kilometres. The next week, five, Three weeks later, six,

Soon it was November — time for scans to <u>58</u> how the treatments had worked. I had barely sat down when the doctor breezed (轻盈地走) into. The scans, he said, showed the treatments were working effectively. I had a coffee in the hospital garden, <u>59</u> to work out whether to believe what had just happened. The sky, I couldn't help but notice, seemed especially <u>60</u>.

41. A. returned	B. disappeared	C. emerged	D. flooded
42. A. cried	B. struggled	C. went	D. planned
43. A. secretly	B. seriously	C. causally	D. randomly
11. A. joke	B. cold	C. fate	D. cancer
45. A. sorrowfully	B. similarly	C. calmly	D. hopelessly
16. A. finished	B. determined	C. imagined	D. inspected
47. A. possible	B. important	C. special	D. wonderful
48. A. introduced	B. announced	C. illustrated	D. confirmed
19. A. defeated	B, impressed	C. inspired	D. shocked
50. A. worked	B. rested	C. relaxed	D. refreshed
51. A. story	B. advice	C. worries	D. disease
52. A. put up with	B. make up for	C. get through	D. bring up
53. A. arrangement	B. improvement	C. treatment	D. management
54. A. replace	B. update	C. recognize	D. destroy
55. A. access	B. witness	C. approach	D. admission
56. A. patient	B, engaged	C. sensible	D. competitive
57. A. ran	B. swam	C. walked	D. cycled
58. A. see	B. ignore	C. seek	D. read
59. A. deciding	B. trying	C. tending	D. turning
60. A. blue	B. high	C. rainy	D. cloudy

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

10

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

英语试题(全国卷) 第10页(共12页)

版权言册,太过题考为作中师范大学中的社正式中的物,的权所有,洛的必定



One of the best-preserved fossils (民有) yet discovered has revealed that the young dinosaur used the same technique as baby birds __61__ (break) out of its shell. The fossil, named Baby Yingliang, was found in southeast China and __62__ (belong) to a group of feathered dinosaurs. And it provides the first clear evidence __63__ dinosaurs' assumed postures remind us of modern birds as the time approached for them to hatch.

Since the 1990s scientists 64 (discover) many more connections between birds and the dinosaurs. However, the posture of Baby Yingliang inside 65 (it) 17 cm egg had not been seen previously. The creature is folded over, with its head resting between its legs and its arms pressed 66 either side of its neck.

In modern birds such postures are critical for <u>67</u> (success) hatching. The researchers now propose that this behaviour, which had been considered unique to birds, appeared in some dinosaurs, <u>68</u> (possible) hundreds of millions of years ago. Fion Waisum, one of the lead authors of the study, said, "It is interesting to see that this dinosaur baby <u>69</u> a chicken one pose in a similar way inside the egg, indicating similar pre-hatching <u>70</u> (behaviour)."

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共 10 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 10 分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

11

修改:在错的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词:

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Today, people always choose supermarkets when they went shopping. They count on supermarkets so much for good reasons. First, a supermarket offer more goods for people to choose. Walking in a supermarket, they can always find what them want. People live in a fast paced society when they have heavy work to do every day. Whenever they are shopping, they want to spend little time purchasing so that they can get more rest. Second, the goods in the supermarket are usually of a good quality. In order to attract more regular customers, the boss will always try his or her best to have the products repeatedly checking before they are put on the shelf in the supermarket. In short, I think the supermarket will be increasing popular with people.

英语试题(全国卷) 第11页(共12页)

幅位主曲 キカびもてかかばみしがいかいもといかが かけがち ゆかりゆ

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



AA: ++-	15 77 4: 51. 7 14.	11 0- 11
第二节	书面表达(满生	11 25 11)

假如你是学生李华,你校英语报"My Pet and I"栏目正在开展英文竞赛。请你以"The pet I want to raise"为题写一篇文章参赛,内容包括:

- 1. 想养的宠物;
- 2. 想养这种宠物的理由。

注意:

词数应为 100 左右;	
可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。	

英语试题(全国卷) 第12页(共12页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830